Resolution regarding Unified English Braille

passed by the Australian Braille Authority

May 2005

Confirming that Unified English Braille (UEB) was accredited as an international standard for Braille by the International Council on English Braille in April 2004; and 

Recognising that Unified English Braille has substantial advantages over currently used Braille codes; and

Acknowledging that some elements of UEB are yet to be finalised, and that reference documentation and training materials for teachers and transcribers are not currently available,

This general meeting of the Australian Braille Authority, held on 14 May 2005 in Sydney, resolves:

(a) that Unified English Braille is hereby adopted as the national standard for Braille in Australia; and

(b) that organisations responsible for the teaching, production or promotion of Braille are encouraged to implement Unified English Braille within 5 years:

(i) when there are reference and training resources available to enable a smooth and efficient transition; and

(ii) at a time when, and in a manner in which, the benefits of the change will be maximised for their Braille readers and any adverse effects will be minimised.

